o Ko
Sy

FAIRLEIGH Office of the University Provost and

DIC KIN S ON Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs
UNIVERSITY

Date: March 20,2020

To:  The University Community

From: Gillian Small, University Provost and Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs
Subject: Pass/Fail Option for Undergraduate Students for Spring Semester 2020

Given the unprecedented circumstances that COVID-19 (coronavirus) has created in our
community, and specifically in causing the University to move to fully remote learning in an
accelerated fashion, we have decided it is appropriate to allow undergraduate students to
elect whether any or all of their classes for this current semester will be graded on a
pass/fail scale, or on the regular A-F grading scale. Whatever the choice, all classes will still
count for their respective requirements. We need to emphasize that a “P” grade does not
affect a student’s GPA, but any grade of “F” will be calculated into a GPA, except for grades
excluded by the Undergraduate Repeat Policy (included below).

Students have until April 24 to switch some or all of their spring courses to a
Pass/Fail grading system or remain with the traditional A-F grading system. Students
must inform the respective instructor in writing by this deadline for each course
they decide to elect the Pass/Fail option, otherwise they will continue to be graded
by the A-F system.

Faculty will indicate on their rosters for each class whether the student has elected the
Pass/Fail option or the traditional A-F grading system. In the Pass/Fail option, any work
deemed worthy of any pass grade (A-D) will be given a “P” and only work deemed worthy
of a failing grade will be given an “F”.

Students who are trying to improve their current GPA, or who need a certain grade in order
to move forward in their program, should strongly consider electing the A-F grading. Ifa
student is unsure, they should seek the guidance of an academic advisor, department chair
or director to help make their decision.

Please note that the last day for student withdrawal from classes has also been extended to
April 10, 2020.

Undergraduate Repeat Policy

If a student repeats a course, both the first and second (third, etc.) grades will remain on the
transcript, but only the last earned grade will be computed in the cumulative grade point ratio
(CGPR). (Note: weighted NC, W, | and AU are not considered earned grades.) Any repeated



course taken to remove the credits attempted and any grade points earned from a lesser
previous grade must originally have been taken at Fairleigh Dickinson University and must also
be repeated at Fairleigh Dickinson University. If a student has been found guilty of academic
dishonesty, the F grade for this course is not to be removed from the student’s transcript or
from the cumulative grade point ratio calculation when the course is repeated.



